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Europeans share with Parents at the Main Church in Seoul 

 

After much expectation and preparation we could finally welcome our True Parents on their third world 

tour in Europe. Peter flew to England to greet them there and to attend our Master's first public lecture 

series in Europe. The training course in Essen was attended by about 20 members of the Austrian Family. 

On April 5th our True Parents were welcomed by the Austrian Family assembled in Vienna. Two most 

blessed days followed. Our Father talked to us on the restoration of the heart, the restoration of Adam and 

Eve, the mobile teams and many other subjects. On his first night Father started the 'Vienna Youth Choir', 

and on the second day he visited the home of the famous Vienna Choir Boys and our new training center. 

We are very grateful for our True Parents' stay with the Austrian Family, and we will turn the inspiration 

received into increased efforts. 

 

After the great event Walter Leitner went to Geneva as our new missionary to Switzerland. Brigit 

Stuhlpfarrer and Edith Klein went to Brussels to help Anita [Jasper], and Rudolf Dangl flew off to Japan 

and Korea. 20 members are going to Germany to strengthen the mobile team. 

 

Parents' Day was celebrated with everyone being still under the impression of our True Parents' visit. In 

the evening the family enjoyed the film made of the visit. With all the celebrations we don't forget our 

mission work for God. So we have started the book lending campaign as told by the Master. The two first 

people of this campaign have already joined the family. 

 

With love and greetings from the Austrian Family, 

 

In the Name of our True Parents, 

 

Peter and Gertrud Koch 


